

**FAST Meeting**  
**October 18 @ 7:00 pm**  
**FASD Board Room**

**Attendance:** Jerry Holz, Missy Kearchner, Laura Fisher, April Taylor, Suzi Miner, Beth Weishaar

Meeting was called to order at 7:05 pm.

Minutes were approved by Jerry Holz and seconded.

**Treasurer's Report** ~ Laura gave out printed statements of the treasurer's report. Report was reviewed and approved. Balance is \$36,514.78 in both checking and savings. \$5,607.98 in the checking account. \$27,906.80 in the savings account. \$3,000 in the Scholarship Funds.

One email will be sent out to the scholarship winners to remind them to send in a transcript so they can get their money in January.

**Old Business ~**

- Concessions – Missy will pick up a cooler from Suzi for Friday
- Pretzels – Separate them and defrost. Container will be purchased

**New Business ~**

- Board Positions
  - President (available immediately)
  - Vice President (available January)
  - Concession (available for fall & winter)

- Beth Weishaar will work concession for the winter. Missy & Laura will work on this.

- District Game

- Girls will be the home team for the District game. Waiting to confirm where the location will be.

- Soccer Request

- Any teams that make districts will receive a district t-shirt from FAST without taking from a team budget.
- A motion was made to approve the girls soccer request for a shirt/jacket to recognize Fairfield YAIAA. Total cost was \$1,140 with FAST covering half for a total of \$570. Motion was passed. Once a receipt is given to FAST, a check will be released.

- Donation to Ruth Harvest

- There was a motion made to make a donation to Ruth Harvest for \$100 from the soccer teams. Motion was approved and seconded.

- Friday Football

- Two money boxes
- Double the change for the money box

- Concerns

- Budget tracking for all sports. Discussion took place that FAST will hold all funds that the teams raise in support of FAST.
- Discussion took place on field usage and the process that is needed to go through to confirm these requests.
  - Could we ask Angela to create a Google Calendar for all facilities usage and share with all interested parties?
  - There is a policy on the website that shares what the rules are for requesting field usage.

- Where does the \$50 registration fee go?



**Next Meeting is November 29 @ 6:30 pm in the Board Room. The meeting was concluded at 8:25 pm.**

- ☐ **Plan a night for Senior Night**
- ☐ **Donation for \$ to Ruth Harvest**
- ☐ **Youth Night & Soup Night**
- ☐